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Universal Periodic Review of Bosnia and Herzegovina

5 November 2014

Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the high level delegation of Bosnia and Herzegovina. We thank for the national report and also for the additional information given in the opening statement. 
Since the last UPR review, Bosnia and Herzegovina has made progress in many human rights areas. We commend the ratification of the CRPD (Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities) and its Optional Protocol (OP-CRPD). Estonia welcomes a new Action Plan for the Implementation of the UN Security Council Resolution 1325 for the period 2014-2016.

Estonia acknowledges that the principles of the European Convention on Human Rights are enshrined in country’s Constitution, although the implementation of the Court’s judgement in the Sejdic-Finci case still remains an essential landmark for the rights of minorities. 
We acknowledge the progress made in the field of anti-discrimination. However the implementation of the Law on the Prohibition of Discrimination remains rather limited, and its interpretation by judges is uneven across the country.  We note positively the two action plans under Roma Strategy and the adoption of the Rulebook on collection of data about discrimination by the Ministry for Human Rights and Refugees. 

We note that a large number of civil servants have taken part in training in the areas of anti-discrimination, gender equality, anti-defamation and freedom of expression, but we are concerned that discrimination against LGBTI and some other vulnerable groups still remains widespread. 
We encourage Bosnia and Herzegovina to continue the effective implementation of the action plan on housing, health, education and employment and adequate data collection. Estonia would like to urge authorities to address extreme poverty and to provide adequate social assistance to individuals and groups living below the poverty line.
We note with satisfaction that legal provisions guaranteeing freedom of expression online/offline are in place, regretfully the implementation of the Freedom of Access of Information Act remains irregular among public institutions. We are concerned that the conditions regarding freedom of speech, peaceful assembly and association have deteriorated since the first UPR review. Increased political and financial pressure on the media and intimidation and threats against journalists and editors are matters of concern.

Estonia would like to recommend: 
· to ensure the protection of journalists,  media personnel, and human rights defenders against any attacks, investigate and prosecute such attacks and bring those responsible to justice; 
· to harmonize the Law of the Prohibition of Discrimination with the laws and provisions at entity, district and municipal levels and to increase general awareness of the law;

· to ensure that all children are registered at birth and to provide unregistered children with personal documents .
We wish the delegation of Bosnia and Herzegovina a successful review meeting. 
Thank you!
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